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The meeting was called to order at 2:18 p.m. 

Dr. Amy Williams asked for a motion to adopt the agenda. Mr. McBride provided the motion, 

seconded by Ms. Mackey, and the motion was unanimously approved. 

Dr. A. Williams asked for a motion to approve the December 6, 2023 minutes. Ms. Mackey provided 

the motion. Dr. Simmer provided the second and the motion was unanimously approved.  

Dr. A. Williams asked for a motion to approve the 2024 priorities relating to 2024 Progress Report on 
South Carolina’s Birth Through Five Plan. Dr. Simmer proposed to amend the language to Priority 1 to 
include the following:  
 

To reduce achievement gaps, including, but not limited to disparities based on race, ethnic 
group, and income and to ensure that more eligible children are enrolled in high quality 
programs, increasing participation in programs must remain a priority in 2024.  

 

Dr. Simmer made a motion to approve the amended language to Priority 1, seconded by Mr. Pryor, 
and the amendment was unanimously approved.  

 

Ms. Diggs made a motion to amend the language to Priority 1 to the following: 
 

1. Increase participation in federal, state, and locally funded preschool programs 

 

Ms. Mackey provided the second and the amendment was unanimously approved.  

 

Dr. A. Williams asked for a motion to approve the 2024 priorities relating to 2024 Progress Report on 

South Carolina’s Birth Through Five Plan with the approved amendments provided by Dr. Simmer and 

Ms. Diggs. Dr. Simmer provided the motion, Mr. Pryor provided the second, and the motion was 

unanimously approved.  

 

Ms. Oliver shared that over the last few months Interagency Collaboration Committee reviewed the 


